Minutes

Meeting of the Curriculum for Excellence Implementation Group


Date:
28 May 2014
Time:
14:00
Location:
Boardroom, Denholm House, Livingston
Update from the Curriculum for Excellence Management Board Working Group
Noted 1: 
The group welcomed Kenneth Muir chair of the Curriculum for Excellence Management Board Working Group who provided an update on their work and emerging thinking.  

Noted 2: 
The Working Group were asked to consult with various stakeholders and come back with feedback and information on what the main issues were with year one, what can be done to resolve some of these for the year ahead and what can we do to over the years to make sizeable improvements. 

Noted 3: 
Ken outlined key areas of feedback from stakeholders: improving messaging around what Curriculum for Excellence is trying to achieve and the relationship between National 4 and 5, broad general education and the senior phase; accessibility of resources including how new information is highlighted; and clarifying expectations.  
Noted 4: 
Consultation has now been completed and the Working Group will report to Management Board on 17 June.  The report will capture the views from stakeholders and outline recommendations and actions for partners.  

1.
Welcome and apologies
Present:
Bill Maxwell (Chair)
Alan Johnston

Angela Davidson

Billy Loughlin

Denise Brock

Diane Greenlees

Gill Stewart

Graeme Logan

Graham Norris

Linda Rae

Maureen Gore

Vivien Gordon
Apologies:
Terry Lanagan and Eric Martinez. 
Noted 1: 
The group welcomed Laura Nelson, representing ADES at this meeting.  

Noted 2 : 
Bill informed the group that Craig Munro, Director of Education at Fife Council will be joining the group in August replacing Ken Greer.  

2.
Minutes and action log of the meeting held on 14 March 2014
Agreed 1:
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.  
3.
Matters arising

Noted 1: 
There were no matters arising.  

4.
Purpose, accountability and role 2014-15
Noted 1: 
The Purpose, accountability and role 2013-14 was noted.  

Agreed 1:
The group agreed that group membership should be opened up to Skills Development Scotland and the Scottish Funding Council for the forthcoming year.  

Action: 
All members of the group should review the Purpose, accountability and role 2013-14 document and submit any additional updates which will be agreed by correspondence.  

5.
Programme reporting
5.1 Update following the Risk management workshop

Noted 1: 

The new risk register produced from the Risk management workshop was noted.  
Agreed 1: 
The group agreed the Senior Accountable Officers Group should complete the register with the relevant inherent and residual risk levels and RAG scores.  A completed version will be tabled at the next Implementation Group.  

5.2 Programme highlight report

Noted 1: 
Maureen provide the group with an overview of the programme, which shows that all projects remain on schedule for delivery.  
Noted 2: 
The Qualifications and Senior Phase Benchmarking Tool projects continue to be assessed as amber but are being carefully managed.  
5.3 Programme milestone plan

Noted 1: 
Maureen provided the group with an overview of the milestone plan, confirming all milestones are on track.  
5.4 Issues and dependencies log

Noted 1: 

Issues and dependencies were noted.  
Noted 2: 
A new issue around the use of Scottish Candidate Numbers and access to SQA data to allow inclusion of a wider range of awards providers has been added.  
Noted 3: 

Issue 3 in relation to QA of internal assessment has now been closed.  
5.5 Local authority entry patterns

Agreed 1: 
Gill provided the group with an overview of interim national qualification entry figures as of 2 April 2014 which the group agreed was helpful.  
Action 1: 
Laura agreed to table this paper for discussion on local entry levels and good practice at the ADES CAQ Network Group.  
6.
Communications and engagement
6.1 Communications update

Noted 1: 

The update from the Communications Group was noted.  
Agreed 1: 
The group agreed that the briefing prepared for the media in advance of the commencement of the exam diet was successful and should be a model of communication going forward.  
Agreed 2: 
The group agreed that despite changes to staffing that the partner organisation’s communications teams were working well together, ensuring that each is kept up to date with key happenings and should keep this good partnership working up.  

Action 1: 
Laura agreed to provide Denise with good practice examples of local authorities working with businesses and industries to promote through communications channels.  
6.2 Presentation of the first set of results
Noted 1: 

Gill provided the group with an overview of the reporting format for the publication of SQA’s attainment statistics for August.  Attainment statistics will be published on certification day in August which includes a wider range of courses, awards and levels.  This replaces the previous ‘Pre-appeals National Course and Awards result statistics’ document..  A secondary report will be published later in the year to reflect updated attainment results.  
Action 1: 
Denise agreed to invite media to meet to discuss presentation of the first set of results with key partners to fully explain the rationale behind the data and presentation.  
Action 2: 
Gill will circulate the higher level data when available.  

7.
Update on the CLTA forums and support for the new National qualifications
Noted 1: 
Graham provided the group with an overview of progress made in establishing the new Curriculum learning, teaching, assessment (CLTA) National Forums, the first of which will meet in June.  
Noted 2:
The group also noted the progress on support for the new National qualifications.  
Action: 
Graham agreed to provide some of this information to include as part of Bill’s keynote speech at the Scottish Learning Festival to highlight the work being carried out.  
8.
Curriculum for Excellence for young offenders
Noted 1: 
The group welcomed Gill Robinson from the Scottish Prison Service who is leading on the creation of a National strategy for young people in custody.  
Noted 2:
Graeme jointly chaired this session and presented the group with a video which demonstrated young offenders positive learning experiences.  
Noted 3:
Gill provided the group with statistics of the current position of young people in custody, factors in desistance and key challenges faced in Scotland.  She also shared her vision which is ‘to use the time a young person spends in custody to enable them to prepare for a positive future’.  

Noted 4:
The group thanked Gill and Graeme for sharing the information and noted the good progress being made.  
9.
An update from Scottish Government Analytical Services
Noted 1: 
The group welcomed Mick Wilson, Head of Learning Analysis from Scottish Government who provided an overview of statistical productions and publications his team take forward.  
Noted 2:
This summer Scottish Government will publish summary statistics for attainment for 2012-13 which will include summary information on initial and follow-up destinations of school leavers and their qualifications.  In Autumn they will publish statistics on the first destinations of qualifiers from Scottish higher Education Institutions (HEIs) reporting on the destinations of the 2012-13 qualifiers six months after qualifying.  They will also publish statistics showing the number of students supported and amounts paid or authorised by Students Awards Agency Scotland in tuition fees, loans and awards for academic session 2013-14.  
Noted 3:
Next year, Scottish Government will publish information on national performance in numeracy in the broad general education capturing teachers views on the implementation of numeracy in Curriculum for Excellence and data from the new National qualifications.  

Noted 4:
A consultation on the future of publication of national statistics to provide stakeholders the opportunity to express their views will go live on 17 June 2014.  Once this is complete a report will be published to confirm changes.  Mick offered to update the group on these changes at this time.  
10.
Update on the Annual progress report and Implementation plan
Noted 1: 
The new Implementation Plan for 2014/15 and the Progress report for 2013/14 were published on 2 May.  

Noted 2: 
Initial feedback from Laura Mason, indicated that the earlier publication of the implementation plan to help local authorities to plan more effectively for the new academic session was well received.  

Action 1: 
Graeme and Graham agreed to table the new Implementation Plan for 2014/15 at the forthcoming ADES CAQ meeting.  
11.
Proposed items for the next meeting on 22 August 2014
Noted 1: 
The items noted in the minutes will be added to the next agenda.  Discussions will also take place on results. 
Noted 2: 
Bill thanked Billy Laughlin, who is moving posts in mid June for his support to the Curriculum for Excellence Programme.  
The next meeting will take place on 22 August and will be held in the Boardroom, Denholm House, Livingston.  
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